EDITORIAL

Dear Readers,

It has been quite a while since we published our first issue in 2010 and we reached the third issue of the
tenth volume with the latest publication. We would like to share with you that 478 manuscripts have been
submitted to our journal and 278 of them have been published so far. Our efforts to improve the research
field and publication quality of our journal continue to exist with your support.

The current issue has eight articles, one case report and one letter to the editor which have been
meticulously reviewed before being accepted for publication. Studies that examine nurses’ attitudes
toward change and their resourcefulness levels as well as studies that reveal the spiritual needs of our
society also exist in this issue. The study reviewing the master’s theses on mental health and psychiatric
nursing will provide an insight into topics that have been rarely investigated. We are of the opinion that
our journal will function as a scientific discussion platform and our research field will be enriched if you
share your valuable opinions and suggestions regarding the case report that included the use of Peplau's
Theory of Interpersonal Relations in the care of a pediatric patient who was pushed to commit crime,
and regarding the letter to the editor that evaluated the current state of child and adolescent psychiatric
nursing in Turkey.

As always, we expect you to share our journal with your students and colleagues to allow it to be reached
by many readers and to come in useful, to support the initiatives that will make our publications more
distinct, and to cite the articles in our journal. We extend our gratitude hoping that we will improve with
your opinions, suggestions and criticisms.

Best regards,
Associate Professor Nurhan Eren

Professor Nazmiye Kocaman Yildirim



